
The Declaration of the State of Emergency 

for Oizumi Town was removed .　

 The decision that the declaration of the State of 

Emergency for Oizumi Town which was issued on 

September 18th would be removed on September 

30th was made at the countermeasures headquaｒters 

meeting against COVID-19.

The State of Emergency was declared on September 18th, because 

patients of COVID-19 infection increased. After issuing the 

declaration, the number of new patient fell to the close number 

which was before the declaration, so I removed the declaration of 

the State of Emergency. I express my appreciation for all of you. 

In the future, when one week average of number of patients exceeds 

5 persons, or the town judges that it is necessary, there is 

a possibility that the State of Emergency is declared without notice in 

order to protect all inhabitants' life. Please understand this and give 

your cooperation. 

Although the declaration was removed, problems of COVID-19 are 

not resolved. So your own measures to prevent the spread of COVID-

19 such as avoiding three C's (Closed Spaces, Crowded Places, Close 

Contact Setting), washing your hand fingers, wearing a face mask, 

keeping coughing manner should be continued.

In addition, wrongful discrimination, prejudices, bullying, or etc. 

related to COVID-19 should not exist. Please never do harassment 

and slandering in an absolute.    

 To hate Corona, 

 but Not to hate People and Not to hurt People

 Garapa English Special Edition issued on September 30th, 2020

Toshiaki Murayama, Mayor of Oizumi

英語



If you are concerned that you may have caught the infection...

  Contact the Call-Center for COVID-19 

     9:00～21:00 every day:              ☎0570-082-820 

     Other Hours other than above: ☎027-223-1111 

  ※ When you visit medical institutions, consult about your symptoms 

       by phone in advance.

Actions by the town during the declaration of the State of 

Emergency

・ After the town declared the State of Emergency by its own, the town  

   exchanged information with Sano city in Tochigi Prefecture.

・ After receiving the announcement by Governor of Gunma Prefecture 

   that patients of foreign nationality increased, the town made the 

   declaration of the State of Emergency known to inhabitants at 

   supermarkets,  churches, and business offices where foreign inhabitants 

   gather, and gave them cautions of infection prevention. 

・ The town explained the situation in the town to children and asked them 

   to do infection prevention at their home. In addition the town asked 

   them to offer information by using SNS or etc. 
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【Future Criteria for the decalaration of the State of Emergency]

     One week average of number of patients

                    - exceeds 4 persons: Warning

                    - exceeds 5 persons: Issuing the declaration     


